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15 Cloughmore Road, Rostrevor, Co Down   BT34 3EL

                      Tel/Fax :028417 38491

19/8/2020
Dear Parent

As the summer holidays draw to a close and the new school term is about to begin I am writing to outline the arrangements for our return to school. Unfortunately, this is an ever-changing situation.  

You are already aware that our normal school routines and activities will be different this year due to the changes brought about by the Covid 19 pandemic. I wish to assure you that we aim to implement the measures in accordance with the Department of Education’s ‘New School Day’ guidance. We intend to keep the teaching and learning environment as safe, secure and happy as possible.

Our school enrolment continues to be stable and we look forward to getting to know the new families who have joined our community.

Our class structures are as follows:

P1 Mrs McConnell

P2 Miss Rooney

P3 Mrs Woods/Mrs Moorehead

P4 Miss Caldwell

P5 Mr McComiskey

P6 Mrs Smyth

P7 Mr Thompson

Bubbles/Social Distancing

Each class will be in a protective bubble and remain in their own classroom to maximise safety. Each class will go straight to their room in the morning. Staggered breaks and lunches will operate in order to maintain minimum contact.

Social distancing will operate throughout the school with 2m between adults and as far as possible between adults and children.

Hygiene

All cleaning within the school will be carried out in line with the Education Authority guidance. Regular cleaning will take place during the day.

Hand sanitisers are located throughout the school and regular handwashing will be promoted by staff. Children will be reminded of the rule ‘Catch it, Bin it, Kill it!’

We would value your support in reinforcing these important health messages before the return to school.

Re-opening of school

School will re-open on Monday 24th August for Primary 7 pupils. There will be no school dinners. Please provide your child with break and a drink.

The Primary 1 pupils will be invited to school for a short induction visit during this week. (Details will be sent separately).

The school will be closed on Monday 31st August for the Bank Holiday.

School will re-open for all Primary 2-7 pupils and a small group of Primary 1 pupils on Tuesday 1st September.

As recommended by the Department of Education there will be staggered arrival and departure times for each class. For an initial settling in period the start and departure times are as follows:

	Class
	Entrance
	Arrival Time
	Finish Time

	Primary 1
	Main foyer door
	9.15am
	12 noon

	Primary 2
	Resource Area door
	8.45am
	1.30pm

	Primary 3
	Side playground door
	8.45am
	1.30pm

	Primary 4
	Dining Hall Door
	8.55am
	2.20pm

	Primary 5
	Cloughmore Road door
	8.55am
	2.20pm

	Primary 6
	Cloughmore Road door
	9.05am
	2.30pm

	Primary 7
	Mobile
	9.05am
	2.30pm


A teacher or classroom assistant will be at the gates to meet each class.

It is essential that these times are adhered to. If your child is late access is via the main door.
Bus

The bus will drop off the pupils around 9am and pick them up at 2.15pm.

Pencil case

On the first day, we would ask you to send a well stocked pencil case with a good selection of supplies e.g. pencils, rubbers, colouring pencils, crayons, Pritt stick, whiteboard pen and tissues. This will be kept in school for the pupil’s sole use. Pupils are permitted to bring their own sanitiser and keep it in school. 

School bags are not required.
Uniform

The Department of Education has advised that uniform is to be kept fresh and clean.

The Department of Education has advised that face coverings are not generally recommended for routine use in schools.

Break/School Dinners

Please provide your child with a healthy break. There will be no snack provided for P1/P2 at present. We remain a ‘nutfree’ school.
Hot meals will be available from Tuesday 1st September at a cost of £13 per week. Please check the menu in advance and send any monies to school on Mondays in a sealed envelope clearly marked with the amount and the pupil’s name. Our new cashless system ‘Parent Pay’ is to be authorised by the Education Authority at the end of September. All transactions can be done through the App which should be very beneficial for everyone.

School dinner will be eaten as usual in the dining hall at staggered times. The packed lunch children will eat their lunch in the classrooms. Kindly send a packed lunch in a labelled, disposable bag. Lunch time has been shortened to permit 3 sittings.

The form for Free School Meals is available on the Education Authorities website.

P.E./Extra curricular activities

Initially there will be no P.E. or after school activities. This will be subject to review.

Illness

If your child is sick or has a cold or temperature he/she must not attend school. If your child becomes unwell at school, you will be contacted to collect your child immediately. Please inform the office if contact details have changed.

Transport by bus

Our school bus continues to be operated by E. Rooney. The Department of Education recommends that siblings sit together. No pupil is to eat or drink on board the bus. Appropriate queuing arrangements are advised. The wearing of face coverings for the journey to and from school is strongly encouraged for those who are able to do so.

Waiting class

Any children in Primary 1-3 who will travel home by bus may wait in the Resource Area under the supervision of Mrs Martin who will escort them to the bus for 2.15pm.

Curriculum

Initially the curriculum will focus on literacy and numeracy with an emphasis on emotional wellbeing. At the outset there will be no homework. This will be kept under review.

Home/School links

Since it has been advised that parents are unable to enter the school building you may ring the school office and leave a message. The teacher will contact you by telephone/email. We will continue to send information via the school website and by text. 

It will take some time for us to adjust to these new measures within our school day but I know you will give us your support as we keep our school a safe place for the whole school community.

We look forward to seeing you again on Tuesday 1st September.

Yours faithfully, 

D Moorehead. 
info@kilbroneyips.rostrevor.ni.sch.uk


